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Good Afternoon and Happy Canada Day to everyone here at the OhCanada Rotary Ribfest. This event has become the community event for Waterdown and I want to take this opportunity to than the Waterdown and Flamborough AM Rotary Club’s for their hard work in making this weekend happen.

As part of their History Course last September, students from Waterdown had to come up with a local monument to celebrate the Diamond Jubilee of Queen Elizabeth II as well as the 200th anniversary of the War of 1812. Today these students will present to the community a commemorative tree, stone and flagpoles and we are very proud of them. Over the past year our students have made contact with numerous community members and all levels of government. From the very beginning they were pretty sure on three things: 1. That Memorial Park – the central park of Waterdown – was the natural site for any memorial. 2. That a planting a tree was something they wanted to do. 3. That there would be a flagpole. As you can see they have achieved all of their goals.

The Active History Program of Waterdown District High School have created a place to stop and reflect on the 60 years of service of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II and the Canadian story she has been a part of. 

The Crown has always been a part of the Canadian story – stretching all the way back to the arrival of Europeans on these shores. As well as being the scaffolding within which our great Confederation was proclaimed in Queen Victoria’s name 145 years ago today, it also serves as a signpost at which we can stand and better see ourselves. The milestones of the Crown are also events for us to stop and reflect on our country and the society it supports. The Crown’s monuments are our monuments.

It was 60 years ago this year a young Princess Elizabeth ascended the throne after the sudden death of her beloved father King George VI. To quote the great Canadian writer John Fraser: “She has been The Queen of Canada for longer than most Canadians today have been alive.”

As Queen of Canada, Elizabeth II has:

- Opened the St. Lawrence Seaway in 1959

- Proclaimed the Maple Leaf Flag in 1965

- Celebrated both the centennial and 125th anniversaries of Confederation in 1967 and 1992 respectively

- Celebrated the 90th anniversary of the historic Battle of Vimy Ridge in 2007

- Reaffirmed the relationship with the Mohawk First Nation during its 400th anniversary in 2010

This Red Maple tree and monument also commemorate the 200th anniversary of the War of 1812 – a conflict that helped create the country we now celebrate today. 200 years ago Flamborough was newly settled by Europeans – largely Loyalists or their descendants – who joined the local militia in support of King George III. Waterdown’s first settler, Alexander Brown, served the Crown during this conflict.

I am very proud of our students today – they have learned a lot this past year, including – I hope – the value of community. Their choice of Memorial Park is truly symbolic because this year also marks the Diamond Jubilee of the creation of this park as a permanent green space for the community in honour of the service of its men and women during the Second World War. 

The practice of planting a tree in honour of the Queen echoes the trees planted by Flamborough’s first mayor, Kenneth Harper, during the Silver Jubilee in 1977 – Mr.Harper planted two trees (One at the Town Offices on Dundas Street and the other at his home in Harper’s Corners).

Flying permanently over the monument will be two flags. Joining the Maple Leaf proclaimed by the Queen in 1965 will be the Flamborough Flag – proclaimed in her name last year at the Carlisle Golf and Country Club. The Flamborough Arms as granted by the Canadian Heraldic Authority have been etched into the granite plaque on the memorial stone.

Finally, this is a monument to our students – their names now find a permanent place at the heart of our community. No matter where they go in life they will know that this is a place for them to come and reflect on themselves – the same is true for the community that they now represent.

Following this presentation will be a Citizenship Ceremony formally creating new Canadians for our country – the oath of allegiance they will soon make will have greater significance. What a wonderful thing for our community to witness. 

Canada Day is the perfect day for our students to present this tree and monument to their community. Today we celebrate Canada, Canadians and our Queen.
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